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A note from the pastor... 
 

ñThat is AMAZING, thanks be to God!ò 

ñ "éin our own languages we hear them speaking about the might 
works of God."  All were amazed and perplexed, saying to one  

another, "What does this mean?"ò (Acts 2:11-12) 

 This school year is over!  This makes it a great time to look back to 
see how far the kids have come.  As seniors graduate, we can look 
back to when they started school and see how far they have come 
over the past decade.  My how they have grown!  God has been at 
work over the years in their lives!  Thanks be to God! 

 Even those of us outside of school, can look back over the school 
year or the decade(s) to see how far we have come, and see/
remember how God has been at work in our life and the lives of our 
family and friends. 

 In thinking about the disciples in Acts chapter 2, I am amazed at 
how far they have come and how God has been at work in their lives.  
Many of these disciples were common folk before meeting Jesus and 
they gave up their way of life to follow Him.  They experienced His 
teaching, healing, approach to life, and other miracles.  They were 
devastated by His suffering and crucifixion.  They lived with grief, guilt, 
fear, etc.  They were blessed by His resurrection appearances and 
empowered by the Holy Spirit, now proclaiming Godôs marvelous  
actions! 

 Where have you seen/experienced God at work in your life or in 
others near you?  To whom can you proclaim Godôs marvelous  
actions?  Let us not keep Godôs actions a secret, but let those who 
hear us say, ñWhat does this mean? ~ Wow, God has been amazingly 
active in your life, you have come a long way, and thanks be to God!ò 

 

         Grace and peace,  

            Pastor Kelli 
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Flowers for Juneé 

June 5   Communion 

June 12   OPEN 
June 19  Happy Fatherôs Day!    
June 26  Darryl and Carol Smith  
celebrating 60 years of marriage!     

Womenôs Walk to Emmaus 
Jean Wehmeyer, Lay Director 

Rev. Carl Westbrook, Spiritual Director 

Kim Wood, Board Representative 

 

 You are invited to attend the 
 

Womenôs Walk to Emmaus 
July 21-24, 2016 

Spiritual Renewal Center, Victoria 
   

Registration forms available at: www.cremmaus.org 

  

 

Save the Date 

175
th
 Church Celebration 

October 30, 2016 

With only one service at 
10:00am! 

Lunch immediately following.   
 

The Planning Committee is also asking for your help with  
remembrances from the past 25 years.  Please share with the 
committee by sending an email to plfumc175@gmail.com..    

 

Do you know how YOUR church is  
being the hands and feet of Christ?   

Every Monday evening we open the doors 

of the Fellowship Hall to anyone who wants 

to have a meal with us.  Some of the  

people who join us are regulars, coming 

every week to share a meal with someone 

who cares about them.  Some of the people 

come occasionally, some only come once 

or twice, and some come while they are in 

town passing on to somewhere else.  Each 

one of them is a child of God and He loves 

them just as much as He loves us!  We are 

blessed to have other churches and  

organizations help us in the serving and  

cleanup.  I have to tell you that those  

Baptists and Lutherans will sit right down 

with any of our guests and talk with them 

and pray with them.  I wish some of our 

Methodist members would come and do 

the same thing.  Why donôt you come and 

see what your church is doing, there is  

always plenty to eat and our cooks are the 

best!  We average about 100 servings each 

week and are able to do this for $1.00 per  

serving.  Harvest Kitchen operates strictly 

on donations and the generosity of others.  

If you wish to help, please make your 

checks payable to FUMC-Harvest Kitchen. 

mailto:plfumc175@gmail.com


 

 

Lorene Pustejovsky  06/01  

Rich Maughlin    06/01 

Madison Baker    06/02 

Mary McKibbon    06/03 

Paula Donnelly    06/06 

Bobby Boyd     06/07 

Sherri McClellan   06/07 

Clay Brett     06/07 

Gary Kolar     06/11 

Kay Lynch     06/12 

Linda Caruthers    06/13 

Patrick Petrisky    06/13 

Joan Auld     06/14 

Annette Pfeil     06/15 

Pat Trigg      06/15 

Dylan Sassman    06/16 

Erin Marek     06/18 

Philip Henke     06/20 

John Bradley    06/22 

Clay Coleman    06/23 

Christine Malaer   06/23 

Lucy Dio      06/25 

Paula Williams    06/25 

Bill McClellan    06/26 

McKenlie Frankson   06/26 

Sara Rodriguez    06/26 

Ida Ralston     06/27 

Austin Dio     06/30 

Mark Malaer     06/30 

 

 
 
 
Mireya Amejorado, Flo Androin, Edward and Daisy Arnold, Netta 
Baker, Jeannie Bales, Janis Balusek, Lloyd Barr, Emily Basaldu, 
Sandy Bates, Keelan Bradley, Susan Bryantôs Dad, Eddie  
Buehring,  Daniel, Manuel and Joey Caldera, Baby Joseph  
Cavazos and parents John and Ana Cavazos, Family of Ron Davis 
(Mom in hospital), Billie Marie Dierlam, Charlene Dierlam, Elida 
Esparza, Lydia Esparza, Zelsa Esparza, Mary Jane Evans,  
Amanda Figueroa, Neil Fritsch, Teresa Garner Eyster, Robert  
Foster, Anna Goodman, Sally Grass, Gay Gray, Pastor Larry 
Green, Kenny Haniken, Jim Harlan, Dorothy Heiner (Judy 
Melcherôs mother),  Willie Hernandez, Sr. Brandy Hollis, Jon 
House, Sheryl House, Reese Hundley, Susie Jimenez, Raheem 
Jones, Harold Keeble, Brent Keelan, DôAnn Klabenes, Betty 
Knodel, David McCarty, Sharon Marek, Bernice Marshall,  Sally 
Martinez, Jess McDougal, Roger Melton, Donna Metlock, Megan 
Meyer, Father Dan Morales, Beverly Parker, Anne Peil, Mary  
Pollack, Patrick Petriskyôs Dad, Melanie Phillips, Barbara Ramirez, 
Rose Lynn Robinson, Lucy Sikes, Mollee Anne Sistare, Mary Dale 
Shinn, Ann Smith, Mary Lou Stellman, Judy Syma, Shirley  
Taunton, Harry Tegeler, Jr., John Thompson, Elam Trevino, James 
Utesey, Bo Valentine, Tammy Watson, Brad Williams, and June 
Worrell. Employees and contractors of Alcoa and Invista. Our 
school board and administrators.  Our nation and leaders.  The 
people of Japan and Ecuador.  Fires in Canada.  UMC General 
Conference.  All individuals in prison and jail.   
 

Those residing at Trinity Shores or Dover House:  
Hester Petrisky, Judy Melcher, Otto Thyssen, Chuck Ward,  
 

Church Members and family in the Military:   

Wade Brett, York Griscom, Matthew Johnson, Jeremy Lindegren, 
Colby Melton, Clayton Poarch, Keith Rigdon, Alexander Stevens, 
Michael Taylor, Samuel Vaughan, Evan Woodworth   

 

Howard and Gail Evins   06/01 

Frank and Cheryl Wedig     06/01 

Charles and Joyce Hall      06/02 

Ronnie and Lucy Sikes      06/06 

Bill and Sherry Shrader     06/09 

David and Joan Sassman    06/10 

Gary and Linda Kolar     06/11 

Kenneth and Cindy Barr   06/13 

Frank and Beverly Parker   06/17 

Jack and Rose Dermit    06/21 

Jim and Joan Auld     06/23 

Andy and Carol Thomas   06/23 

Greg and Katy Fojt     06/24 

David and Barbara Pfeil   06/24 

Allen and Susan Tippit    06/25 

Bob and Barbara Koliba   06/29 

Jimmy and Lorene Pustejovksy 06/29 

Darryl and Carol Smith   06/30 

Rudy and Lupe Amejorado  06/30 

 

 

 

Please pray for... 

Worship Opportunitiesé 

8:30am Traditional Service; Sanctuary 

9:39am Contemporary Service;  

Fellowship Hall 

10:50am Traditional Service; Sanctuary 

9:40am Sunday School; for all ages 

  Let the Children Come... 

Youth Creativity 
Art Camp 

 
A two week creativity art camp 

will be held at the  
Bauer Exhibit Building and  
Pavilion starting July 11th.   

 

The classes will be for  
6 - 10 yr. olds from  
9:00am to 11:30am 

Monday through Thursday.   
 

The classes will be for  
11 yr. olds and up from 
12:30pm to 3:00pm 

Monday through Thursday. 
 

Cost is $25.00 per child for 
eight days.   

 

For more information,  
call Gill or Jane @ 552-9023 or  
cinnamon1@cableone.net. 

 

Please register by  
June 30, 2016.   

  
Registration forms available in 

the Church Office.   

Church Playground 
 

Nice!  The weeds and  
overgrown grass are gone!   
Instead we have clean, fresh 
painted, new wood on play 
structures, new swings  

(one is for toddlers), and new 
piecesðmonkey bars!  The 
jobs will be finished  
by June 11th.   

 
And parents and teachers, 
there are a couple of benches 
where you can sit and visit 
with each other, and watch 
the children enjoy.     

Ukulele Band 
practice makes perfect...    



Wesley Nurse News 
Signy Sizer, R.N.            
(361) 552-7434 ext. 23      
ssizer@mhm.org  

 

All are welcomeé  
 
Community Food Distribution;             

C. C. Fairgrounds    

Wednesday, June 15th  

Volunteers welcomed!  

8:30-11:00am 
 

Classes for people with Type 2 Diabetes:              

Starts this summer, dates TBA  

Call Signy 552-7434 
 

Pool Walk and Talk;             

City Pool    

Wednesdays starting June 8th  

6:00-7:00pm 

 

In Fellowship Hall: 

Mondays, Wednesdays & Fridays: 

8am-9am  

ñWalkersò    
 

Tuesdays & Thursdays: 

8am-9am   

ñStretch and Strengthò 

 

FUMC Relay Fundraiser 

Update:  The total submitted to the  
American Cancer Society: $1,438.00!       
 

Dietary Guidelines  
2015-2020 
 
Recommends that we consume less 
than 12 teaspoons or 10% of calories 
per day from added sugar.  These are 
sugars and syrups that are added to 
foods and drinks when they are  
processed and do not include the  
naturally occurring sugars found in 
milk and fruits.   
 

Want to see the 
newsletter in 
color? 

 

Check it out on our 
website under the  

newsletter tab.    

www.plfumc.org 

 

 

Outreach Ministries... 

Clothes Closet 

The Clothes Closet is open on the third Monday of each month!  The next Clothes 
Closet opening is June 20th from 5:00pm - 6:30pm.  Now in need of MENôs summer 
clothes only and large shopping bags.  You may drop them by the church office  
during regular office hours.  Contact Cindy Barr at (361) 552-6948 or Sherry Shrader at  
(361) 552-7308 with any questions about the Clothes Closet.  

Harvest Kitchen 

Harvest Kitchen is open on Mondays from 5:00pm - 7:00pm.  Harvest Kitchen provides 
our church an opportunity to reach out to the community in which we live extending the hand 
of Christ to others.  There are many ways each of you could become a part of this ministry.  
Are you a soup cook?  A sandwich maker?  A grocery shopper?  A soup sitter?  The setup 
crew?  Or a talker?  Some of the ways to get involved!  For more information, contact Jean 
Wehmeyer at (361) 920-0767.  Check out whatôs happening at Harvest Kitchen on Mondays!   

Quilt Angels 

The Quilt Angels WILL NOT BE MEETING DURING THE SUMMER MONTHS!  If you know 
of anyone who needs a comforting quilt, please contact Judy Garner at (361) 552-7434 or 
(361) 552-6938.   

Small Job Ministry 

The idea of Small Job Ministry is to provide help with small tasks that do not require skilled 
labor, (ie. Changing light bulbs, diagnosing small computer problems, manual labor, etc.).  
These jobs will be done by volunteers on their schedule.  The jobs will be completed as soon 
as possible based on the volunteers available time.  Please contact Patrick Petrisky at (361) 
574-1264 or email petrisky@gmail.com for any questions or suggestions.   

Sidôs Closet 

Sidôs Closet is a mobility ministry of Port Lavaca First United Methodist Church.   
Connecting people who have to those who need...mobility help!  Items available: wheelchair, 
several walkers, a wheeled shower chair, a powered chair, and other items that are ready to 
be checked out.  If you are in need, please contact the Church Office at (361) 552-7434.             
   

 

The Noisy Offering for June will go to the  

Food Pantry 

 If you would like to help with this ministry other than the noisy offering; canned items such as 
fruit, tomatoes, peas, tomato sauce are always needed.  Boxed items such as macaroni and 

cheese, hamburger helper, peanut butter, jello, cake mixes and Ramen soup  
are needed as well. 

Thank you for supporting the Noisy Offering the last Sunday of each month!        



 

 

UMW News  
Annette Pfeil, President 
 

Summer is upon us and we are all  
getting ready for the sun and fun that 
summer brings  - but UMW are working 
hard on the School Kits that we are  
making for UMCOR.  The Circles will be 
collecting the articles that go in the 
School Kits.  On June 16th, we will be 
meeting in the Fellowship Hall to  
assemble the kits.  We are asking the 
members of the church to help us with 
the items.  We will have a basket in the 
Narthex and in the Fellowship Hall for the 
9:39 service.  The lists can be picked up 
at the Church Office as well.   
 
We hope that as our MISSION of the 
Church is to provide for those who do not 
have or have access to get the items 
needed.  We are purchasing 3 dz. bags 
to fill, so please help those SCHOOL 
children with their supplies.  I will be  
going to Mission U and I will take the 
bags then and then they will be shipped 
to UMCOR. 
 
June 10, 2016 is the Annual Conference 
UMW Luncheon in Corpus Christi.  The 
deadline for the luncheon is May 27, 
2016.  So, if you did not get your  
reservation in by that deadline, you will 
not be able to attend.  I apologize, I did 
not get the information in time to pass on 
to you. 
 
Information for Mission U is available.  It 
will be held in July at Mt. Wesley in  
Kerrville.  Call me if you are interested in 
attending.  The deadline is June 27, 
2016.         

 

School Kit Materials 
 
1 pair blunt scissors (rounded tip only;  
no plastic scissors please) 
 

3 pads of paper (spiral or top-bound pads; 
150 sheets or less of loose-leaf paper can be 
substituted for 1 pad; combination of spiral, 
top-bound, side-bound, or loose-leaf paper is 
acceptable; no composition books, please) 
 

1 hand-held pencil sharpener (must be at 
least 1 inch long; remove from packaging) 
 

1 30-centimeter ruler (hard or flexible;  
cartoon characters are acceptable; no  
advertisements please) 
 

6 unsharpened pencils (no advertisements, 
religious, patriotic, military, or camouflage 
symbols, please; cartoon characters are  
acceptable) 
 

1 2in. or larger size eraser (no  
advertisements, religious, patriotic, military,  
or camouflage symbols, please; cartoon  
characters are acceptable) 
 

1 24 count box of crayons (only 24 count 
boxes please) 
 

1 14x16 inch cloth bag (homemade or  
purchased bags are both acceptable; heavy-
duty fabric only, such as denim, corduroy,  
drapery fabric, etc.; no advertisements,  
religious, patriotic, military, or camouflage 
symbols, please; closures are optional but 
must be buttons, snaps, or Velcro sewn in 
middle of opening, if used) 
 
For complete instructions on assembling a 
complete kit, please follow the instructions 
found at: 
https://umcor.org/UMCOR/Relief-Supplies/
Relief-Supply-Kits/School. 
 
Thanks for your help!   
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Kindergarten through Fifth Grade students!   
 

Come Catch the Wave of Godôs Amazing Love  
June 20ð24, 2016  
5:00pm to 7:30pm  

First United Methodist Church Port Lavaca   
 

Our VBS Director, Joyce Jordan and her team are getting the details in place for  
a great week!  Bible stories, arts and crafts, science fun, music groups and  

playtime plus some yummy food for a simple supper. 
 

The whole week will be a great experience at Vacation Bible School.  Each day, we will have a 
light supper, music, arts and crafts, and Bible stories.  Free play time on the fresh and new 

equipment at the church playground will also be a part of the schedule.   
Plus on Friday, June 24th, we will have a water day!  

     

There will be lots of fun for the children, and its FREE!   
 

Please register as soon as possible.  Pre-registration assists the VBS team with planning.   
The registration form is included in this newsletter or may be obtained at the Church  

Office, or by email request to jordanproperties@gmail.com. 
 

Bring your friends and COME!!       

Vacation Bible School  



 

 

 

 

 

On May 13th and 14th, 7 youth, 2 adults and Pastor Kelli  
participated in World Vision's 30 Hour Famine. They spent time  

getting closer to God and each other, learning about global hunger, doing service 
projects and getting a small taste of what its like to be hungry and homeless by  
fasting and sleeping outside in a makeshift cardboard box encampment. The nearly 
30 hour fast was a physical, emotional and spiritual challenge that brought the  

participants closer to God as they focused their thoughts and prayers on God's heart 
for the poor. During the event the youth worked to clear the playground of the weeds, 
roots, and grass growing in the gravel, and washed the Sunday school classroom 
windows. They participated in Bible Study, played games and made their way 
through a series of prayer stations before breaking their fast with communion. To 

date they have raised $255 for World Vision. There is still time to help the Youth raise 
at least $425 that will feed one child for a year. A link to the Fundraising page is  

located in the church's Facebook page, or you can contact  

Jody Weaver for more information. 

30 Hour Famine  


